REPORT OF THE CONSERVATION COMMISSION

The Conservation Commission had another busy year in 2003.  Close to 100 public hearings were held under the Wetlands Protection Act and the Norwell Wetland Protection Bylaw, as many projects from subdivisions to single-family houses to repairs and additions to homes and upgrades to septic systems continue to be proposed in proximity to wetlands, requiring the Commission’s review.

Of particular concern are Section 40B projects, which because they contain an element of affordable housing, are exempt from many provisions of the Town’s bylaws.  During 2003 the Commission worked with the developer of a previously approved 40B project, Silver Brook on South Street, to correct problems of encroachment on wetlands by runoff and erosion during site construction.  The Commission has thus far withheld approval of another such project at the Norwell Campgrounds at 239 Washington Street as it seeks a plan that will give adequate protection to the adjacent wetlands.  The state rejected a third 40B project proposed on Bowker Street in part because of unacceptable impacts on wetlands.

This year the Commission continued to manage over 1200 acres of conservation land and over 70 acres of land under water.  We are grateful for the assistance of volunteers in maintaining this property, including the Senior Work Program, the Friends of Stetson Meadows, and Eagle Scout candidates who maintain trails and have built wooden walkways through wet areas, picnic tables, and an information kiosk.  The Commission has also continued its agreements with local farmers to work the fields and maintain beehives at Jacobs and Donovan Farms. 

During 2003 the Commission added to the lands under its supervision through the acquisition of 2.13 aces on River Street and 8.93 acres on Winter Street.  The River Street acquisition was the result of the first expenditure of Community Preservation Act funds for land preservation, and the Winter Street property was a donation from developer Donald Shute.

Finally, we must acknowledge the hard work of the Recreation and Open Space Plan Committee who are about to send out a draft of the five-year update of this plan for review and public comments.

The Conservation Commission meets on the first and third Tuesday of the month at 7:30 p.m.  Meetings are open to the public.

Respectfully submitted, Norwell Conservation Commission.
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